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STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON STATE SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND

2214 E. 13th St. · Vancouver, Washington 98661-4120 · (360) 696-6321 · FAX # (360) 737-2120
September 24, 2010

Re:
6.3% Budget Reduction (2010-2011) and 10% Budget Reduction Plan (2011-2013) 

Dear Parents:

6.3% ($376,000) Budget Reduction – 2010-2011 (plan attached):

As Washington’s economy continues to struggle due to the past two years of recession, WSSB is required to submit a 6.3% ($376,000) budget reduction that is effective October 1, 2010.  WSSB has worked hard at diversifying its programs over the years and continues to explore new partnerships that result in the improvement in services, reductions in cost, and gained efficiencies in providing services to students, districts and families in the area of blindness and visual impairment.  Because of these efforts we are able to weather a 6.3% reduction one time, but additional reductions will have a direct negative impact to programs on campus. The reductions in programs and accessing one time revenue sources will allow us to make it through this school year.  If it weren’t for these revenue sources and the elimination of non-direct services to students, WSSB would be requesting permission to reduce the length of our school year and begin the elimination of programs.  Please be assured that if we are not required to further reduce our budget we can get through this school year without a negative impact to on-campus programs.  Our goal continues to be to provide your child a safe environment to learn, flourish, and gain all the necessary skills that lead to success and independence.  
10% ($1,198,000) Budget Reduction – 2011-2013 (plan attached):

This reduction plan must be submitted to the Office of Financial Management (OFM) by September 30, 2010.  The Governor needs to submit a balanced budget to the legislature by the end of December, 2010.  Her budget cannot be developed with new anticipated revenue sources, etc., but has to be built on estimated revenue as determined by the state’s economist. Most likely this is not what a final budget will look like once the end of the 2011 session is completed (late spring, 2011).  By the end of the session there will be three budgets: Governor’s, House, and Senate.  WSSB’s final budget will be something that is determined through this negotiated process.

A 10% reduction would be devastating to on-campus programs/services for blind-visually impaired (BVI) children, which are funded by general state dollars.  We incorporated ideas from stakeholders and put forth a plan that would impact the smallest percentage of children, realizing that whatever we do, when it comes to these types of potential reductions, programs and services would be eliminated.  

Once again, I want to reiterate that our goal is to provide the best services for your child.   If you have ideas, please send these to me at dean.stenehjem@wssb.wa.gov.  If you would like to discuss these issues with me, please contact Janet Merz, my Executive Assistant at 360-696-6321 extension 120# and set up a time to meet with me.  
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We will continue to keep you posted on all of the above.  Also, if you can send your e-mail address to janet.merz@wssb.wa.gov it will help facilitate timely communication.  If you do not have e-mail, we will continue to send you information via mail.   

Sincerely, 
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Dean O. Stenehjem, Ed.D.

Superintendent  

Attachments:

· 6.3% Budget Reduction (2010-2011) and 10% Budget Reduction Plan (2011-2013)
